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Next Board 
Meeting

Wednesday, September 10th, 2025 
7:00 p.m. at the Clubhouse

Notes From The August Board Meeting
	 School is back! Hopefully the new normal that is August/September has settled 
into your household. Soon enough, the heat will subside a bit, leaves will continue to 
change and there will be a hint of Fall.
	 The August board meeting was uneventful. We had some standing issues to discuss 
but are now heads down on reviewing expenses and budgeting for 2026 and beyond. 
There will be a large focus on accommodating the items that remain to be addressed. 
The top two priorities are the remainder of the clubhouse renovation and the resurfac-
ing of the tennis courts. We have yet to settle on a style of poolside furniture and future 
style decisions. We know our current furniture is extremely old and we seem to lose 
more pieces each season. We may also look at a long-term storage unit placed in the 
clubhouse parking lot, to ensure the furniture is protected from the elements for the 8 

months it is not used.
	 We are also replacing the gate between the pool 
and the playground. The gate lost its weld earlier this 
summer and now needs a full replacement. We hope 
to have it installed by the end of September. We are 
also evaluating the structure and integrity of the rest 
of the perimeter pool fencing. That is also on our 
reserve list for assessments.
	 A project to refresh the monuments at the Fremont 
entrance, as well as a matching landscape design at 
the clubhouse, will kick off in Spring of ’26. We will 
also assess funds to see if we can remove the rest of 
the juniper bushes around the south side of the pool 
and tennis courts. Our primary goal is to ensure a 
cohesive and purposeful design for all spaces, with a 

focus on water resistant foliage and grasses. Where possible, we will align a color pal-
let with some perennials as well as annual plant options to fill in smaller spaces. In the 
following years, we will assess what can be done with our Frost entrance landscaping. 
That space is further constrained, as there is no watering source, and any new plants 
would need to be hand watered by individuals in our community.
	 Please look for updates in future months around our budgeting process. Preliminarily, 
we have a strong consensus that we will be able to continue operating at our $85 a 
month dues schedule. This will be more closely evaluated after we receive a few more 
quotes for standard services and what our cost recovery options are for other unplanned 
2025 projects and expenses. If any increase is required, we will try to keep it in small 
sub-$5.00 dollar increments.
	 We will start to send courtesy letters to homeowners who still have tree, shrub 
or other growth protruding out of the W Meadows fence line. These will serve as a 
reminder that we are now tracking progress of the cleanup and remediation. The intent 
was to give residents ample time to assess, address and complete the work required by 
the end of 2025. These courtesy letters will have a calendar for remediation and what 
next steps are available to each resident. If this affects your residence, we appreciate 
your immediate and directed effort in resolving this long standing issue.

— Your Woodbourne HOA

Labor Day: Trash 
Pick-up Delay

	 Because Labor Day falls on a 
Monday, our regular trash pick-up 
day will be delayed by one day in 
September. Waste Connections will 
instead be picking up trash on Tuesday, 
September 2, 2025.

Pool Closing: 
Labor Day, Monday, 
September 1st, 

2025 (9pm)
	 Don’t forget our pool offi-
cially closes on Labor Day at 
9pm. We hope you enjoyed 
another fun season with family 
and friends! We are still look-
ing to explore new pool man-
agement companies for next 
season – specifically those that 
also provide lifeguard staff-
ing – and we could really use 
some volunteer help. If you’re 
willing to make a few calls or 
know of any reputable compa-
nies we should consider, we’d greatly 
appreciate your input. The more people 
involved in this effort, the better our 
chances of restoring full lifeguard cov-
erage for next summer.

All the months are crude experiments,
out of which the perfect September is 

made.  – Virginia Woolf



Board Members 2025
Errin Elizondo, President, ErrinE@woodbournehoa.com   

Darrel Loyd, Treasurer, DarrelL@woodbournehoa.com           

Tony Brown, At-Large, TonyB@woodbournehoa.com           

Simon Weinstein, At-Large, SimonW@woodbournehoa.com   

WOODBOURNE WEB SITE: www.portal.accuinc.com 
Sign in and you will be directed to Woodbourne’s community page.

Melissa Stern, Community Manager
303-733-1121 and support@accuinc.com.  

Home Owner Education: www.altitude.law
	 The WOODBOURNE newsletter is published and distributed monthly by 
the Woodbourne Homeowner’s Association, a non-profit homeowner’s associ-
ation. Appearance of an advertisement in this publication does not constitute 
a recommendation or endorsement by the publisher or the association of the 
goods or services offered therein. The opinions expressed in this newsletter 
are those of the individual authors and not of the Board of Directors of your 
association or the publisher. Neither the Board, publisher, nor the authors intend 
to provide any professional service or opinion through this publication.
	 News Articles
The deadline for news articles is the 15th of the month before the 
next month’s issue. Please email news articles to the editor at info@
woodbournehoa.com. No endorsement of any product or service is 
implied or stated by its inclusion in the newsletter. All articles must 
be approved by the editor for publication, or as space permits. 

Clubhouse Reservations
The Woodbourne clubhouse is available until 10:00 p.m. on 
Sundays through Thursdays, and until midnight on Fridays and 
Saturdays. Reservations can be made through the community 
homeowner portal. First, navigate to portal.accuinc.com and 
login in with your email address and password. Next, click on 
the “Calendar & Events” tab located on the left hand side. Then 
click on the “Amenity Calendars” link under the “Calendars 
& Events” header. Click on the “New Reservation Request” 
tab and click on the “Timeline” tab at the top of the calendar. 
This will take you to the page where you will enter all of the 
information that is required to make a reservation. If you also 
want to reserve the pool, please contact the pool management 
company as well.
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Appearance of an advertisement in this publication does not constitute a recommenda-
tion or endorsement by the publisher or the association of the goods or services offered 
therein. The opinions expressed in this newsletter are those of the individual authors and 
not of the Board of Directors of your association or the publisher. Neither the Board, 
publisher nor the authors intend to provide any professional service or opinion through 
this publication. 

Advertise in this Newsletter!
The deadline for advertisements is the 15th  
of the month for the next month’s issue,  
except for the Jan. issue which is Dec. 6th.   

Newsletter Connections: 303-979-7499 or 
info@newsletterconnections.com 
To find ad rates and discounts, go to  
NewsletterConnections.com or scan QR code. 

Rates took a slight FALL if you 
are looking to 

BUY SELL INVEST! 

Contact me at: 303-910-8505
Email: LoriJacksonRealtor@gmail.com
Website: ActionJacksonRealEstate.com

LORI JACKSON,LORI JACKSON, Realtor, NEIGHBORHOOD SPECIALIST
with Betsy R Prinzi

Call us for your Buying & Selling questions! 

Call our team if you have questions 
on Buy Down Rates. Reverse 

Mortgages. Refinance Strategies. 
We have recommended lenders who will get the answers 

needed to help with your next investment! We can help with 
staging, clutter clearing, and preparing your next move. 

Jefferson County 
Regulations on Recreational 
Vehicle Street Parking
	 As you may or may not be aware, street parking within 
Woodbourne HOA is considered city streets. They are not reg-
ulated by the HOA, even though the HOA Declarations include 
regulations on street parking. We cannot enforce these regula-
tions because the streets in question are City Streets.
	 Below is a link provided to the Jefferson County Sheriff’s 
website regarding Recreational Vehicle Street Parking 
Regulations. If you see a vehicle violating street parking rules, 
please report it to Jefferson County through this website. 
	 https://www.jeffco.us/614/Recreational-Vehicles-Parking

Slow Down For Safety
	 Woodbourne is a great family neighborhood, and part of 
what is so great is the amount of young children living in our 
community. It is also a great neighborhood for walking and 
bike riding. Now that school is back in session, it’s a good time 
to think about your driving. There are a lot of cars that speed 
through the neighborhood and often run stop signs. And with 
the new elementary school start times, please be considerate 
and slow down. If you have young drivers, talk to them about 
the dangers of speeding. Together we can stop a tragedy from 
happening. 
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Call Jenell Sobas  
303-484-1763 

key2medicare.com 
contact@key2medicare.com

10268 West Centennial Rd, Suite 200K, Littleton, CO 
(South Kipling Pkwy between Chatfield and C-470)

Turning 65 or Retiring Soon? Questions About Medicare?

We’ll explain your options so you can make an informed decision 
•  When and how to sign-up for Medicare? What are Parts A, B, C, D? 
•  No fee or obligation for an analysis specific to your situation 
•  How much will Medicare “cost”?  
•  Should you stay on your employer group plan? 
•  Medicare Supplements vs. Advantage plans

We are Medicare Specialists
representing all types of plans

Currently we represent 13 organizations which offer 138 products 
in the state of Colorado. You can always contact Medicare.gov, 
1-800-MEDICARE, or your local State Health Insurance Program 

(SHIP) for help with plan choices.

New Brand, New Office 
Same Trusted Medicare Planning Expert

Medicare Made Easy with the Right Key

We are a LOCAL Insurance Agency that can help you!

INGREDIENTS
	 •	 1 can chipotle chiles in adobo sauce
	 •	 2 tablespoons unsalted butter
	 •	 1 poblano pepper, seeded and finely chopped
	 •	 1 red bell pepper, seeded and finely chopped
	 •	 1 teaspoon ground cumin
	 •	 ½ teaspoon dried oregano
	 •	 ½ teaspoon dried thyme
	 •	 6 cloves garlic, minced
	 •	 2 tablespoons all-purpose flour
	 •	 3 cups whole milk
	 •	 2 cups chicken stock
	 •	 6 small red potatoes, peeled and diced small
	 •	 4 ounces Monterey Jack cheese, shredded (about 1 cup)
	 •	 4 ounces Cheddar cheese, shredded (about 1 cup)
	 •	 2 cups diced cooked chicken
	 •	 30 ounces canned sweet corn, drained
	 •	 15 ounces canned cream-style corn
	 •	 1 cup crushed tortilla chips
 	 •	 Juice from 1 lime, about 2 tablespoons
 	 •	 Chopped cilantro, to garnish (optional)

INSTRUCTIONS 
	 1.	 Remove one chile from the can of chiles and mince it. 

Remove 1 teaspoon of the adobo sauce and set it aside 
to be used later. You can save the remaining chiles and 
sauce for another use.

	 2.	 Melt the butter in a large Dutch oven or stock pot over 
medium heat. Add the poblano pepper, red bell pepper, 
the chile from the can, cumin, thyme and oregano, and 
sauté for 5 to 7 minutes, or until the peppers become soft. 
Add the garlic, stir and cook for an additional 30 seconds, 
or until fragrant.

	 3.	 Stir in the flour with a wooden spoon and cook for 1 
minute, or until there is no longer any visible raw flour. 
Slowly stir in the milk and chicken broth, scraping up any 
bits from the bottom of the pan as you stir.

	 4.	 Add the potatoes, bring the mixture to a boil, then reduce 
the heat to low and simmer for 10 to 15 minutes, or until 
the potatoes are tender and can be easily pierced with a 
knife.

	 5.	 Add the shredded cheeses a handful at a time, stirring 
after each addition until the cheese is completely melted.

	 6.	 Finally, stir in the chicken, both cans of corn, the tortilla 
chips, lime juice and the reserved 1 teaspoon of adobo 
sauce. Cover and cook for an additional 10 minutes, or 
until the soup is completely heated through. Serve imme-
diately.

–https://www.browneyedbaker.com

Chipotle Chicken And Corn Chowder



Positive Thinking Day
	 Positive Thinking Day is on September 
13 as a day to promote the power of pos-
itivity and the impact this simple act can 
have on your life. Join us as we explain why 
maintaining a positive mind benefits you 
and those around you.
	 Positive thinking is an emotional and 
mental practice that requires an optimistic outlook on life. It’s 
about choosing to focus on the positive things that empower 
us despite our circumstances. A positive thinker doesn’t ignore 
negative aspects of their life. Instead, they maintain a hopeful 
attitude to get them through the disruption.
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“Proven Performance…Not Just Promises”
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Parental Control in All Fiber Plans
No Buffering, No Lag,  
Just Faster Speeds.

Hey, South Jeffco!
Ready to Level Up Your Internet?

CALL BAM Today!
303-551-6152
bambroadband.com

Buddy: The Buddy Holly Story
September 12, 2025 – October 19, 2025
Featuring the hits of Buddy Holly and The Crickets. With all 
other songs, arrangements, and incidental music by Paul Jury
	 Town Hall Arts Center kicks off our 43rd season with the 
true story of Buddy Holly and The Crickets! From his meteoric 
rise to fame to his legendary final performance, Buddy Holly is 
considered a rock and roll icon, and this high-octane, jukebox 
biomusical is a perfect celebration of his greatest hits. Dynamic 
performances of chart-toppers like Peggy Sue, That’ll Be the 
Day, Oh Boy! and many more will allow audiences to experi-
ence the passion, determination, and unforgettable music of a 
man who left an indelible mark on rock history.

–https://townhallartscenter.org

This Space 
Intentionally Left Blank 

for Teen Services
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TH Consulting. Providing handyman  
services and GUTTER CLEANING. Please  
call Trent 720-226-5586.
Lisa’s Music Studio. Piano, Guitar, Banjo, Uku-
lele, Viola, Violin, Cello, & Drums. 303-883-1157. 
Private driver available. Airports and other 
rides. Call or text Seth at 720-366-7722. 
Drywall - Basement finishes - Remodeling. 
Years of exp. w/ refs. Gary 303-829-6363 
Mike the Plumber - Your reliable neighborhood 
plumber for  14 yrs. Competitive rates.  Free es-
timate. 720-422-8139 
Interior Painting. Detail oriented. Affordable.
Free Estimates. Jeff 720-877-4154 

K-12 Tutor - Licensed Teacher, highly quali-
fied in Language Arts, Visual Arts, and Special 
Education. 20 yrs experience teaching middle 
school. Text or call Carolyn (303)981-9487.
Farm Raised Pork! Price includes delivery 
and processing.  Processed to fit your family 
needs: bacon, sausage, hams, roast, chops and 
ribs. 719-349-0679 or ksayles@plainstel.com 
A&M Lawn Service: Summer Specials!  
Sprinkler & Landscape repair. Lawn Aeration $75 
(5000 sf), Power Raking $130 (5000 sf), Spring 
Fertilization $50-130, Weekly Mowing $30-$130, 
Yard Clean Ups $130 (hourly plus dump costs).  
Serving Jeffco/Littleton 45 yrs. 303-946-6995.
Stecki painting. Inter/ext. Jeff 720-331-7025 

Tutoring - provides homework help, strength-
ens skills, and/or enrichment. Call/text Nancy,  
licensed teacher K-6, 303-932-9745 for availability. 
Grass or Corn fed beef for sale - farm fresh, 
straight from our Colorado ranch to your table. 
All natural and perfect for high protein diets. Sold 
by quarter, half or whole. Call 719-349-0679. 
KSayles@plainstel.com
OB PAINTING. $500 off exterior/ 10% off  
interior. Free Estimates. Rob: 303-908-9063.
Tree by Mr. B. Your pruning&tree need special-
ists. Doug 303-932-2514, free est, 30+yrs. fully ins. 
New customers A/C inspection $49.99  
(parts/addl labor not incl.) Emporia Home Ser-
vices, your local HVAC specialist. 303-909-2018

Classified ads are $4.00/line (about 40 characters/line). Contact Newsletter Connections at 303-979-7499 or info@NewsletterConnections.com to 
place an ad. To view our display ad prices, visit our website at NewsletterConnections.com. The deadline for placing a classified or display ad is 
the 15th of the month for the next month’s issue (i.e., 15th of Sept. for Oct. issue), except the January issue, which has a deadline of December 6th. 
Residents placing ads to sell household items are not charged a fee.

CLASSIFIEDS: The perfect way to find local professionals to work 
on your house! You can also find activities, sale items and more!

Find more professionals to suit your needs on our Service Provider Directory at NewsletterConnections.com.

Gary Manes, Broker
Cell 303-870-9172 
www.garymanes.com
gary@garymanes.com

FREE MARKET ANALYSIS &  
REDUCED LISTING FEE 

FOR ALL OF OUR 
WOODBOURNE NEIGHBORS!

WOODBOURNE 
SPECIALIST

“Proven Performance…Not Just Promises”

National Grandparents Day
	 On the Sunday following Labor Day, National Grandparents Day honors the love only grandparents can provide. Grandparents and 
their grandchildren share a special bond. These hugging, caring and patient people in the lives of children offer more than a generous 
dose of love. Grandparents provide an abundance of wisdom. They also offer guidance and stability. 
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The Render Team

720-255-6773
Jess RenderJulie Render

970-819-8616
RenderTeam@rmprohomes.com

RE/MAX Professionals

Call us anytime for a free
market analysis. 

We are here to assist with all
of your real estate needs! 

Scan the QR code to connect

Let’s Build Beds – Together!
	 Join J&K Roofing and Sleep in Heavenly Peace - Denver Chapter 
on Saturday, October 11 for a fun, hands-on bed build at 13000 W 43rd 
Drive, Golden. No experience needed—just show up ready to help 
local kids who need a bed to sleep in. It’s a family-friendly event that 
brings the community together for a great cause. No kid sleeps on the 
floor in our town! Sign up or donate: shpbeds.org/chapter/co-denver

National Hummingbird Day 
	 National Hummingbird Day happens during the first Saturday in 
September. Hummingbirds are remarkable birds with unique charac-
teristics that fascinate bird watchers and nature lovers, alike. There are 
over 300 species of hummingbirds throughout the world that belong to 
the Trochilidae family. The Trochilidae family is known for their small 
size, beautiful plumage, and amazing flying abilities. This family of 
birds comes in different sizes, colors, and behaviors that are specific to 
the location where hummingbirds live.
	 The average hummingbird is between 2 to 5 inches in length, mak-
ing it the smallest bird in the world. Known for their beautiful colors, 
hummingbird feathers are an iridescent mix of greens, blues, reds, and 
purples. Interestingly, the iridescent color of hummingbird feathers 
gives the appearance of the feathers changing colors in light.
	 A hummingbird flaps its wings up to 50 times per second and has 
amazing flying capabilities. For example, hummingbirds move their 
wings in a figure-eight pattern, allowing them to “hover” in midair. 
In addition, these unique flying characteristics allow a hummingbird 
to feed on a flower while in flight. Unsurprisingly, because humming-
birds move so quickly, they feed frequently on nectar from flowers and 
insects.

Tips For Leaf Peeping:
	 Peak fall colors typically occur late September and early 
October, but varies depending on elevation and weather. 
	 •	 Check Conditions: Before heading out, check trail 

conditions, parking availability, and any potential 
closures. 

	 •	 Consider Mid-Week Trips: Weekends can be 
very crowded, especially at popular locations like 
Kenosha Pass. 

	 •	 Explore Beyond the Popular Spots: Many less-
er-known trails and scenic drives offer equally 
stunning views. 

	 •	 Be Prepared: Bring layers of clothing, as mountain 
weather can change quickly, according to Follow 
Tiff’s Journey. 


